
However, what has made this book a 
classic is its entertainingly simple 
pronouncement of ‘the Good News’— 
that the life lived in gratitude—in 
generous, self-giving produces joy of the 
kind that even a self-interested 
lumberjack can’t take away. 

Our theme for Lent is Gratitude (as it 
also is for 2022), and we realize that a 
regular gratitude practice brings us 
contentment and joy—as we also realize 
that no one wants us more fulfilled than 
God.  

Please take a look at the opportunities 
(see next page) we’re providing—
especially our St. David's Gratitude 
Journal—and let us consider the ways 
God is asking us to grow in gratitude. 

Also— please consider watching this 
video on gratitude as a prelude— it's ten 
minutes long and I dare you to tell me it 
was a waste of your time: Kiss your brain: 
The science of gratitude | Christina Costa | 
TEDxUofM - YouTube  

�Fr . Chris 
 

Rejoice always, pray  
continually, give thanks in all 

circumstances; for this is  
God’s will for you in  

Christ Jesus. 
1 Thessalonians 5:16-18 

In Shel Silverstein’s epic tale of 
gratitude (The Giving Tree, 1964), a 
talking tree and a young boy age 
together. Their paths cross at various 
points and at each one the tree gives 
generously and is ‘happy’ while the  
boy, perennially in want, returns only 
out of discontent and is thus eternally 
‘unhappy.’ 

The book finds its ending with the tree 
happily reduced to a stump and a 
grumpy old man seated on top. My 
cynical side says it’s the ultimate tale of 
codependency. 
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Lent 2022: Growing in Gratitude  

 

What an amazing season we have ahead of us, here’s what's going on during 
the Holy season of Lent this year, which begins with Shrove Tuesday on 
March 1, 2022. 

 

Hybrid Shrove Tuesday 

Join us for family fun and games over a pancake supper either at St. David’s 
or via Zoom (make your own pancakes and we will eat them together!) 

It's Tuesday, March 1 from 6 to 7 pm. We’ll serve in-person in our socially 
distanced parish hall—plus we’ll chat via the St. David’s Zoom Room. We’ll 
want to know all about your pancakes and what your plans are for the 
upcoming Holy Season. This is subject to the bishop’s directive, which may 
necessitate a Zoom-only gathering. 

 

Ash Wednesday 

As in past years, we will offer a ‘drive-thru’ option for those wishing to don 
ashes to begin this penitential season. The drive-thru will be open from 7 am to  
6 pm on Wednesday, March 2. We will ‘ash’ you as you enter the driveway, 
and/or join one of our hybrid in-person/Zoom services at 12 noon and 7 pm and 
impose ashes at that point. 

 

Lenten Gratitude Journal 

During Lent we encourage you to pick up your very own Gratitude Journal, 
authored by Fr. and Mrs. Yaw. It’s a daily devotional aimed at helping us 
become more mindful of God’s blessings.  It is also available here:   http://
stdavidssf.infiplex.com/utilities/file_library/pdfs/2022_0216_2022%20Gratitude%
20Journal.pdf  

 

Lenten Devotional Booklet 

Study Scripture during the 40 days of Lent. We’re using a daily devotional 
booklet.  You can pick one up in the Narthex from 10 am to 3 pm, M-F. 

 

Gratitude Bible Study 

Tuesdays at 12 noon we will be spending five weeks studying the book of  
1 Thessalonians, which speaks to us quite profoundly on the subject of 
gratitude. 
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Getting to Know Jesus Through the Eyes of Pilgrims 

During the 5 weeks of Lent we have asked those who recently returned from our 
Holy Land pilgrimage to present an aspect of their trip to inspire and better 
acquaint us with Jesus’ journey to the Cross. We will either hold these events live 
via Zoom or in person on the following Sundays:  

Week 1: March 9   Birth in Bethlehem, Jennifer and Scott 
Week 2: March 16  Growing Up in Nazareth and Sephoris,  
   Audrey and Leigh 
Week 3: March 23  Ministry in Capernaum, Sam and Mary 
Week 4: March 30  Ministry in Caesarea and Jerusalem, Janet, Marian  
   (Scott and Jennifer) 
Week 5: April 6  Death and Resurrection in Jerusalem,   
   Kathy and Janet 

Gratitude Blue Envelope 

Look for a small blue envelope, either mailed to you or available in the Narthex. 
Please add your contributions through the Lenten season. This year we are sending 
our donations to the Holy Land. 

Prepare for Holy Week with a Mini-Retreat 

Holy Week Through Artists' Eyes Saturday, April 9, 9a-12n 
Join Fr. Peter Fennessy, SJ for an inspiring and contemplative journey through 
Holy Week through the eyes of well known, and not so well-known artists. The 
retreat will feature visuals as well as explanatory and theological lectures. 
Fr. Fennessy is a Jesuit and experienced retreat leader from Manresa Retreat House 
in Bloomfield Hills. Click here to sign up. The retreat is free, seats are limited, and a 
$10 donation is appreciated. It will be held on Saturday, April 9, the day before 
Holy Week begins, from 9a-12n in the St. David's Episcopal Church Parish Hall, 
16200 W. 12 Mile Road, Southfield, MI.  

 

For Young People 
Lenten Blessing Bowl  

Let us use Lent to help our young people count our blessings—literally! During Lent 
we will hand out a goldfish bowl and pads of paper 

Kids Reaching Kids - Stocking Our Food Pantry with Treats for KidsYoung people 
and their families are invited to come to church on Saturdays in Lent to make, 
decorate, then stock special boxes for hungry children. These will include special 
treats for children. Sign up with Children’s School director Kitty Kenning.  
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The first service of our parish took place on Sunday March 2, 1952 closely 
coinciding with the feast of St. David (March 1) in Wales, home of St. David 
Cathedral.  St. David is the patron saint of Wales, and as we review our history, 
we learn that the proximity of our first service with this feast day is how our 
church came by its name. There are many festivities to mark St. David’s Day in 
Wales. The national emblems of Wales are daffodils and leeks, and Welsh people 
around the world will wear one or both  of these emblems.  Because St. David’s 
day this year falls on Ash Wednesday, we will celebrate St. David’s 70th 
anniversary on Sunday, February 27. You may want to get your hymnals out 
and brush up on all the Welsh hymns we will be singing that morning. 

Following are a few excerpts from our history as provided on St. David’s 
website:  http://www.stdavidssf.org/Our-History 

 

 

67��'$9,'
6�+,6725< 
:KHQ�DQG�KRZ�ZDV�6W��'DYLG¶V�HVWDEOLVKHG�DV�D�SDULVK" 

$IWHU�WKH�HQG�RI�:RUOG�:DU�,,��WKH�VXEXUEDQ�DUHD�DURXQG�'HWURLW�VWDUWHG�WR�JURZ�ZLWK�
WKH�LQIOX[�RI�\RXQJ�QHZ�IDPLOLHV�DQG�ZLWK�WKDW�JURZWK�FDPH�WKH�QHHG�IRU�PRUH�
SDULVKHV��$�JURXS�RI�(SLVFRSDOLDQV��NQRZQ�DV�WKH�6RXWK�%HUNOH\�&LUFOH�RI�6W��
-RKQ¶V��5R\DO�2DN��VRXJKW�WKH�EDFNLQJ�WKH\�ZRXOG�QHHG�WR�HVWDEOLVK�D�FKXUFK�ZKHUH�
WKHLU�FKLOGUHQ�FRXOG�EH�%DSWL]HG�DQG�&RQILUPHG�LQ�WKHLU�RZQ�FRPPXQLW\��:LWK�WKH�
VSRQVRUVKLS�RI�6W��-DPHV��%LUPLQJKDP�WKH\�EHFDPH�NQRZQ�DV�6W��-DPHV�&KDSHO��
%HUNOH\� 

2Q�0DUFK����������DW������DP��WKH�ILUVW�VHUYLFH�RI�+RO\�(XFKDULVW�ZDV�FHOHEUDWHG�E\�
WKH�5HY��+DUROG�(��7RZQH��WKH�5HFWRU�RI�6W��-DPHV��%LUPLQJKDP��IRU�WKH����DGXOWV�
DQG����FKLOGUHQ�DVVHPEOHG�LQ�WKH�J\P�RI�2[IRUG�6FKRRO�LQ�%HUNOH\��:LWK�WKH�5HY��
7RZQH¶V�GLUHFWLRQ��WKH�PLVVLRQ�ZDV�WKHQ�VHUYHG�E\�&DSWDLQ�(ULF�.DVW�RI�WKH�&KXUFK�
$UP\��7KH�ILUVW�YLFDU�DQG�UHVLGHQW�SULHVW��WKH�5HY��+HUEHUW�%DUVDOH��ZDV�FDOOHG�LQ�
-XQH�RI������ 

,Q�2FWREHU�RI�������WKH�FRQJUHJDWLRQ�ZDV�DEOH�WR�OD\�WKH�FRUQHUVWRQH�DW�RXU�SUHVHQW�
ORFDWLRQ�DQG�RQ�1RYHPEHU����RI�WKH�VDPH�\HDU��WKH\�KHOG�WKHLU�ILUVW�VHUYLFH�LQ�ZKDW�
ZDV�WKHQ�NQRZQ�DV�6W��'DYLG¶V�0LVVLRQ��6RXWKILHOG� �$�FKDSHO��FXUUHQWO\�RXU�
IHOORZVKLS�KDOO��DQG�IRXU�FODVVURRPV�ZHUH�EXLOW� 

7KH�5HY��+HUEHUW�*��0\HUV�ZDV�FDOOHG�WR�EHFRPH�6W��'DYLG¶V�VHFRQG�YLFDU�DQG�E\�
'HFHPEHU�����������6W��'DYLG¶V�ZRXOG�EHFRPH�D�VHOI-VXSSRUWLQJ�SDULVK��,Q�0D\�RI�
������WKH�5HY��0\HUV�EHFDPH�WKH�ILUVW�5HFWRU�RI�6W��'DYLG¶V�VHUYLQJ�WKH�SDULVK�XQWLO�
����� 

7KHUH�DUH�PDQ\�DUWLIDFWV�DQG�PHPHQWRV�WKDW�DUH�D�SDUW�RI�6W��'DYLG¶V�KLVWRU\��7KH�
PRVW�SURPLQHQW�RQH�LV�WKH�FURVV�WKDW�KDQJV�RQ�WKH�IURQW�RI�WKH�EDOFRQ\��7KLV�FURVV�
ZDV�IDVKLRQHG�RXW�RI�EUDVV�SLHFHV�WKH�HDUO\�PHPEHUV�FRQWULEXWHG�IRU�WKLV�SXUSRVH��
)U��$UODLQ�7D\ORU��D�SULHVW�DQG�ORQJ�WLPH�PHPEHU�RI�6W��'DYLG¶V��RYHUVDZ�WKH�SURMHFW��

Celebrating 70 Years on February 27, 2022 
by Edna Buday 
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$�UHWLUHG�(SLVFRSDO�SULHVW��DQG�IULHQG�RI�)U��7D\ORU��
IDVKLRQHG�D�FURVV�DQG�FDQGOHVWLFNV�LQ�KLV�VPDOO�IRXQGU\��
7KLV�DOVR�UHFDOOV�WKH�IDFW�WKDW�RXU�FKDSHO�LV�QDPHG�IRU�)U��
7D\ORU�ZKR�ZDV�D�ZRQGHUIXO�H[DPSOH�IRU�DOO�RI�XV� 

2Q�WKH�EDFN�ZDOO�RI�WKH�1DUWKH[��RQ�ZKDW�ZH�FDOO�WKH�
KLVWRU\�ZDOO��\RX�ZLOO�VHH�D�ZURXJKW�LURQ�JURXS�FRPSRVHG�
RI�WKUHH�SLHFHV�WKDW�DUH�WKH�DOSKD��WKH�RPHJD��DQG�D�SLHFH�
UHSUHVHQWLQJ�WKH�KLOOV�RI�:DOHV�DQG�D�GRYH�FDUU\LQJ�D�OHHN��
7KHVH�ZHUH�PDGH�IRU�)DWKHU�0\HUV��6W��'DYLG¶V�ILUVW�
UHFWRU��E\�KLV�IDWKHU��D�EODFNVPLWK�LQ�2KLR��7KH\�ZHUH�
RULJLQDOO\�KXQJ�DERYH�WKH�DOWDU� 

$QRWKHU�V\PERO�ZKLFK�\RX�VHH�LQ�RXU�FKXUFK�GRFXPHQWV��
LQFOXGLQJ�DW�WKH�WRS�RI�RXU�QHZVOHWWHU��LV�WKH�'RYH��7KH�
GRYH�UHSUHVHQWV�WKH�WLPH�ZKHQ�6W��'DYLG�QHHGHG�D�
PLUDFOH��+H�ZDV�DGGUHVVLQJ�D�ODUJH�JURXS�ZKR�KDG�FRPH�
WR�KHDU�KLP��EXW�WKH\�FRPSODLQHG�WKDW�WKH\�FRXOG�QRW�VHH�
RU�KHDU�KLP��6XGGHQO\�WKH�JURXQG�URVH�XQGHUQHDWK�KLP�
IRUPLQJ�D�KLOO�RQ�ZKLFK�KH�VWRRG��$W�WKH�VDPH�PRPHQW�D�
GRYH�GHVFHQGHG�DQG�SHUFKHG�RQ�6W��'DYLG¶V�VKRXOGHU��
7KH�ZKLWH�GRYH�ZDV�D�VLJQ�RI�*RG¶V�JUDFH�DQG�EOHVVLQJ�� 
 

 

,QJUHGLHQWV 
· ���JUDPV����R]��EXWWHU 
· ��ODUJH�OHHNV 
· ����JUDPV����OE��SRWDWRHV 
· ����PO����SLQW��YHJHWDEOH��RU�FKLFNHQ��VWRFN��1RWH��DGG�GRXEOH�WKH�VWRFN�LI�\RX�ZDQW�D�WKLQQHU�VRXS� 
· ����PO������SLQW��PLON�RU�FUHDP 
· ��UDVKHU��VWULS��RI�EDFRQ 
· VDOW�DQG�SHSSHU 
· D�IHZ�VSULJV�RI�SDUVOH\ 

0HWKRG 
���&XW�EDFRQ�ILQHO\�DQG�IU\�LQ�WKH�EXWWHU�LQ�D�GHHS�VNLOOHW�RU�VDXFHSDQ� 
���:DVK�DQG�FXW�WKH�OHHNV�LQWR�WKLQ�SLHFHV�-�WKLV�LV�EHVW�GRQH�E\�ILUVW�FXWWLQJ�WKH�OHHNV�OHQJWKZLVH�D�

FRXSOH�RI�WLPHV��WKHQ�VOLFLQJ�DFURVV�WKLQO\� 
���$GG�WKH�FKRSSHG�OHHNV�WR�WKH�SDQ�DQG�VLPPHU�RQ�D�ORZ�KHDW� 
���:DVK�D�SHHO�WKH�SRWDWRHV�DQG�GLFH�WKHP�DV�VPDOO�DV�SRVVLEOH�DQG�DGG�WR�WKH�SDQ� 
���6WLU�LQ�WKH�VWRFN�DQG�DGG�VDOW�DQG�SHSSHU�WR�WDVWH� 
���&RYHU�SDQ�DQG�VLPPHU�RYHU�ORZ�KHDW�IRU����PLQXWHV��XQWLO�WKH�YHJHWDEOHV�DUH�WHQGHU� 
���8VH�D�PDVKHU�WR�EUHDN�GRZQ�WKH�SRWDWRHV�LQ�WKH�SDQ�DQG�VWLU�ZHOO� 
���-XVW�EHIRUH�VHUYLQJ��VWLU�LQ�WKH�PLON�RU�FUHDP�DQG�SODFH�D�VSULJ�RI�SDUVOH\�RQ�WRS� 
6HUYH�ZDUP�ZLWK�EUHDG�DQG�EXWWHU��OLJKWO\�WRDVWHG�EUHDG�LV�GHOLFLRXV�ZLWK�WKLV�UHFLSH�� 

 

7KHUH�DUH�PDQ\�OHJHQGV�DERXW�WKH�DVVRFLDWLRQ�RI�OHHNV�WR�:DOHV��EXW�DFFRUGLQJ�WR�RQH��.LQJ�
&DGZDODGU�RI�*Z\QHGG�LQVLVWHG�KLV�IRUFHV��ZKR�IRXJKW�EUDYHO\�LQ�D�ILHOG�RI�OHHNV��LGHQWLI\�WKHPVHOYHV�E\�ZHDULQJ�D�OHHN�
RQ�WKHLU�KHOPHWV�GXULQJ�D�GHFLVLYH�EDWWOH�DJDLQVW�WKH�LQYDGLQJ�6D[RQV�� 

/HHN�DQG�3RWDWR�6RXS�FDZO�FHQQLQ�D�WKDWZV�� 
KWWS���ZZZ�WUDYHODERXWEULWDLQ�FRP�UHFLSHV�OHHNBDQGBSRWDWRBVRXS�SKS 



Holy Land Pilgrimage: January 15-25, 2022 
 by Jan Ernst 
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Led by Fr. Chris, a total of 11 pilgrims, six from St. David’s, started a journey that would forever change their view 
of the Holy Land.  Below, St. David’s pilgrims, Janet Ernst, Kathy Graham, Audrey Humphrey, Marian Pank and 
Janet Richards share some of their inspiring moments. Hear more about these moments during Lent when they, 
along with the other travelers on this pilgrimage, share their experiences with the parish (see schedule on page 3). 

 

:H�IHOW�WKH�/RUG¶V�SUHVHQFH�DW�
WKH�6HD�RI�*DOLOHH��a-DQHW�5 

6W��*HRUJH¶V�&DWKHGUDO�ZRU�
VKLSLQJ�LQ�(QJOLVK�DQG� 
$UDELF���a$XGUH\ 

%X\LQJ�VSLFHV�LQ�WKH�2OG�
&LW\�0DUNHW�a$XGUH\ 

6XQULVH�ZRUVKLS�RYHUORRNLQJ�WKH�-XGHDQ� 
:LOGHUQHVV�ZKHUH�-HVXV�ZDONHG����a0DULDQ�
DQG�.DWK\ %HWKOHKHP��PDUNLQJ�ZKHUH� 

-HVXV�ZDV�ERUQ���a-DQHW�(� 
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Photo Gallery 
 By Joanne Sackett 

5HDG\�IRU�&KXUFK�6FKRRO $GGLVRQ�KHOSV�ZLWK�WRGD\¶V�OHVVRQ� 
DERXW�WKH�%DSWLVP�RI�-HVXV 

3UD\HUV�DQG������ WKH�FRPPLVVLRQLQJ� 
RI�RXU�QHZ�YHVWU\�PHPEHUV 

FRQWLQXHG�QH[W�SDJH 
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St. David’s Episcopal Church 

&RPPLVVLRQLQJ 
6HQLRU�DQG� 

-XQLRU��:DUGHQV� 
 

0HHW�QHZ�YHVWU\�PHPEHU 
6WDFH\�+HLQRQHQ 

9HVWU\�/HDGHUV 
5D\�/LWZLQRZLF]��-XQLRU�:DUGHQ�DQG� 

'DUU\O�%XWOHU��6HQLRU�:DUGHQ 

  Celebrating  

St. David’s  
70th 

Anniversary 


